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In the name of God, Amen.

The first day of April 1797.

I DANIEL CAMPBELL, being of sound mind and perfect memory, thanks be to almighty 
God, and calling to remembrance the uncertain state of this transitory life, and 
that all flesh must yield unto death when it shall please God to call, do make and 
declare this my last will and testament in manner and form following:

FIRST being penitent and sorry for all my sins, most humbly desiring forgiveness 
for the same, I commend my soul unto almighty God, my savior and redeemer, in whom 
and by whose merits I trust and believe assuredly to be saved and to have full 
remission and forgiveness of all my sins and to inherit the kingdom of heaven.  
Andy my body I commit to the earth to be decently buried at the discretion of my 
executors hereafter named.  As to my worldly estate, I will that all my just debts 
be paid first.

1st I give and bequeath unto my loving sister FLORENCE CAMPBELL in Scotland, 
Argyllshire, the sum of thirty pounds North Carolina currency. 

2nd I give and bequeath unto my sister Margrat [MARGARET CAMPBELL] in Scotland, 
Argyllshire, the sum of twenty pounds North Carolina currency.

3nd I give and bequeath unto my niece Margrat [MARGARET WHITHEN] the sum of twenty 
pounds North Carolina currency.

4th I give and bequeath unto my niece JEAN ANDERSON the sum of twenty pounds North 
Carolina currency.

5th I give and bequeath unto COLLIN CAMPBELL my brother’s son my lands & c.  

6th I give unto MARY SMITH, my house keeper, one cow & calf & c.

I do constitute and appoint NEILE GALBREATH and JOHN BLUE executors and 
administrators of this my last will and testament.

In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and seal this first day of April 
1797.

DAVID CAMPBELL {seal}

Test

JOHN GALBREATH
MALCOM GALBREATH
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JOHN CAMPBELL has prayed administration on the estate the deceased brother Daniel 
Campbell and the court has granted it by his giving bond and security in the sum of
four hundred pounds he gives as security.

Daniel McIntyre Esq.
Israel Folsom Esq.
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State of North Carolina
Cumberland County

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS that JOHN CAMPBELL, DANIEL MCINTYRE and ISRAEL 
FOLSOM are held and firmly bound unto the Chairman, and other justices of the 
county court of Cumberland in the sum of four hundred pounds, current money, to be 
paid to the said Chairman ALEXANDER AVERA or his successors, and other justices of 
the county of Cumberland.  To the which payment well and truly to be made, we bind 
ourselves or heirs, executors and administrators, jointly and severally, firmly by 
these presents.

Sealed with our seals, and dated this 15th day of November 1803.

The condition of this obligation is such, that if the above bound JOHN CAMPBELL 
administratrix of all and singular that goods and chattels, rights and credits, of 
DANIEL CAMPBELL deceased, do make, or cause to be made, a true and perfect 
inventory of all and singular the goods and chattels, rights and credits of the 
deceased, which have, or shall come to the hands, knowledge, or possession of the 
said JOHN CAMPBELL or into the hands or possession of any other person or persons, 
for her and the same so made, do exhibit or cause to be exhibited, into the 
secretary's office and one attested copy thereof to the county court where orders 
for administration passed, within 90 days after the date of these presents, and the
same goods, chattels and credits, and all other Goods, genitals and credits of the 
deceased, at the time of his death, which at any time Hereafter shall come into the
hands or possession of the said JOHN CAMPBELL or into the hands or possession of 
any other person or persons for her do well and truly administer, according to law,
and further, do make, or caused be made, a true and just account of all said 
administration, within one year after the date of these presents, and all the rest 
and residue set goods, chattels and credits, which shall be found remaining upon 
the set administratrix account, the same being first examined and Allowed by the 
governor and Council, general court or County Court shall deliver and pay on to 
such person or persons respectively, as the same shall do, pursuant to the true 
intent and meaning of the act in that case made and provided, and if it shall 
appear, that any will and testament was made by the said deceased, and the executor
or executors therein named do exhibit the same into court, making request to have 
it allowed and approved accordingly, if the said JOHN CAMPBELL above bound, being 
there in two required, and deliver the said letters of administration, approbation 
of such testament being first heard and made in the said Court, then this 
obligation to be void, and of none effect, or else to remain in full force and 
virtue. 

JOHN CAMPBELL
DANIEL MCINTYRE
ISRAEL FOLSOM

Signed, sealed and delivered in presence of

ROBINSON MUMFORD
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Administrators Bond

estate

DANIEL CAMPBELL, deceased

November Term 1803
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The Estate of Daniel Campbell, deceased

DANIEL CAMPBELL
JOHN CAMPBELL
FLORINE CAMPBELL, sister of deceased in Scotland
MARGARET CAMPBELL, sister of deceased in Scotland
THOMAS CARRAWAY
HECTOR MCALISTER
DANIEL MCCORQUIDAL
JOHN MCKEITHEN (sic)
ANN MCNEIL 
NORMAN MCQUINN
POLLY SMITH
HECTOR STUART
JOEL WILLIAMS
JOEL WILLIAMS

Cumberland County

October 12, 1801

We, ARCHIBALD MCLARRAN and JOHN DICKSON, two of the justices for the county 
aforesaid being appointed by the county court of Cumberland to examine and audit 
the accounts of NIELL GALBRAITH, executor to the estate of DANIEL CAMPBELL, 
deceased, do report that the said executor hath produced to us satisfactory 
vouchers for the expending & payment of the above sum of £194.7.1 which sum 
together with commissions of 5 cent allowed him for managing and selling of said 
Estate, leaves a balance of £19.13.9 due from him to the proper heirs or legatees 
of said DANIEL CAMPBELL deceased.

Given under our hands, date above.

JOHN DICKSON
ARCHIBALD MCLERRAN
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[worksheet for expenses]

STEPHEN ANDERSON 
COLIN CAMPBELL
JOHN COLQUHOON
MALCOMB COLQUHOON
NIEL GALBRAITH
HENRY KING
JOHN LEATHERS
GILBERT MCENTYRE
JOHN MCKEITHEN
JAMES MCNEILL
JOHN MCQUINN
JAMES MURPHY
ROBERT NORRIS
MOLLY SMITH
HECTOR STEWART
ABSALOM STRICKLAND

February 4th, 1800
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The amount of sales of the property of DANIEL CAMPBELL, deceased, 9th December 1803

ALLAN CAMPBELL
ANGUISH CAMPBELL
CHRISTIAN CAMPBELL
JOHN CAMPBELL
MURDOCH CAMPBELL
WILLIAM CAMPBELL
NEILL MCKAY
ROBERT NEVIN

The above is a just account of the sales of DANIEL CAMPBELL, deceased.

JOHN CAMPBELL, {his x mark}

Sworn to February Term 1804

ROBINSON MUMFORD, CC
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